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Mullumbimby High School flood recovery  
The NSW Government is committed to rebuilding and repairing flood impacted schools in the Northern 
Rivers region, ensuring we build back better with more flood resilient schools for local students and local 
communities.  

As part of this commitment, a project is underway to deliver remediation and repair works to 
Mullumbimby High School, after it was damaged by floods in early 2022. We are also delivering planned 
maintenance across the school to improve facilities for Mullumbimby High School students and staff. 

Progress summary 

 The school is now using the newly refurbished and redesigned library and staff spaces (Building E 
and A), as well as the completed cleaners’ room and boys’ and girls’ toilets.  

 The performance space (Building AD) was finished in late November and has been handed over to the 
school (see photo overleaf).  

 Work is well underway on the re-roofed hall (Building J). 
 A new synthetic grass volleyball court has been installed and the school’s basketball courts have 

new surfaces, posts, backboards and hoops. 
 Work has started on refurbishing the DT fitness room and gym.  

Next steps 

Work will continue during December 2023 and January 2024. This includes: 

 Removing demountable buildings that were provided as extra accommodation until the performance 
space and staff areas were refurbished. 

 Continuing work on the hall (Building J) and preparing the space for new sprung flooring. 
 Starting work on new floors for fitness room and gym. 
 Installing and fitting out new temporary hospitality and food technology spaces ready for Day 1 2024. 

The temporary spaces will allow for refurbishment to begin on the school’s permanent kitchen and 
hospitality building.  

The combined planned maintenance and flood related works are due for completion in early 2024. 

Holiday working hours 

The School Infrastructure NSW office will be closed from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9am 
Monday 8 January 2024, inclusive. You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back 
to you after we return. If there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the 
construction site entry. In an emergency, please call triple zero (000). 

We are working to deliver these projects as soon as possible and keep the Mullumbimby High School  
community informed throughout the delivery of the works. Thank you for your patience during this time. 
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Mullumbimby High School performance space under lights. 
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